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  Minutes 
  
  August 12, 2025 

 
  
President Shirley Leonard called the meeting to order at 7:11 P.M. The meeting was opened 
with a prayer by Mr. Miles Richardson. The minutes for July 8,2025 were approved after a 
motion by Ms. Scurlock and seconded by Mr. Ray. The July  2025 Treasury’s Report was 
provided by Ms. Spates. The July 2025 Registry balance trend was decreased by – 41.95% from 
July 2024.The treasurer’s report was  approved, after a motion by Mrs. Scurlock and seconded 
by  Mr. Castex.  
 
Guests/ New Members 
Guest present on today included: 
 Ms. M. Castex Tatum ,Mayor ProTem/City Council and City Council Mr. Eric D.Goodwine, 
Sr.,Director of Constituent Services, Field Operations. 
Mr. Goodwine highlighted his  roles in support of our Community as an advocate ,hear our 
community concerns, and provide answers or solutions as appropriate. He provided us with his 
contact information. He is also  interested in attending our meetings as appropriate and events 
such as National Night Out,etc. 
S. Leonard mentioned to Mayor ProTem M. Castex Tatum that she received an email inquiry 
from a person asking to be invited to our meeting to discuss flood mitigation. Ms. Castex Tatum 
is not familiar but willing to investigate this. S. Leonard will share more information from the 
email  
 
Old Business 
  
Neighborhood banners- No updates. 
  
Yard signs.The yard sign has been removed at 4630 Trail Lake Dr. Everyone is being asked and 
reminded to be vigilant in observing for inappropriate yard signs and reporting this to the Civic 
Club President or at the meetings.  
A certified letter was sent to the owner of a home on Knotty Oaks(neighbor was throwing trash 
on next door property). Ms. Scurlock noted that the house owner addressed the issue. 
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No solicitation signs. Mr. Richardson will investigate options for new solicitation signs for our 
neighborhood. 
 
Town Hall Meetings: It was noted that several Civic Club members attended the Precinct 7,City 
Council & Precinct 7 meetings as they were scheduled. Everyone is encouraged to attend 
upcoming meetings when possible.  
 
New Business 
National Night Out : It was agreed that our neighborhood is interested in participating. Steps 
will be taken accordingly. 
Bandit signs-effective 9/1/2025. More information to come on this. 
Newsletters. S. Leonard encouraged everyone to subscribe to the helpful newsletters that may 
impact our Community. Information on how to subscribe can be shared among those who can 
act as a resource as well as in our Civic Club Newsletter.  
 
Issues from the Floor/ Announcements: 
None. 
  
A motion was made by Mr. M.Richardson  and seconded by Mr. D.Davenport to  adjourn the 
meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 8:14 PM. 
 
Attendees: Roland Castex, Donald Davenport, Shanda Franks, Lyda Hornsby, Shirley Leonard, 
Mary Loftin- Spates, Norma Pickett, Miles Richardson, Aaron Ray, Frances Ray, Linda 
Scurlock,Betty Stevenson Portia Tuesdale, ,& Al Wright. 2 guest as noted above. 
 
Minutes recorded by Shirley Leonard  


